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Head of Institution

SUBJECT: PHASING OUT OF N1-N3 ENGINEERING STUDIES PROGRAMMES

In view of TVET lettered circular PM dated 19 July 2022, emailed to your college advising colleges
to scale down on enroliment on N1-N3 Engineering Studies programmes, you are further advised
that no new students may be enrolled on these programmes as from 1 January 2023. However,
examinations for students who are in the pipeline will continue until 31 December 2024.

Accordingly, no new applications for registration as private colleges to offer N1-N3 Engineering

Studies programmes will be considered beyond 31 December 2022.

Yours sincerely

A

M Buthele

Director: Private Colleges
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